

OFFICERS

Tom Seatlemire, President Brad Babson, Vice President Dama Cary, Tourson Nelsa Dumbar, Secretory

DIRECTORS

Ted Allen
Bob Bietre
Jerry Galleher
Megan Hellstedt
Eileen Johnson
Wells Johnson
Lorsine Kohorn
Lisa Martin
Jeff Nelson
Carla Rensenbrink
Saruh Rodgers
Christine Sloan

Steve Tibbetta

Executive Director

Angela Twitchell

ADVISORY BOARD

Janet Bodwell Claude Bonning Helen Boymon Everett "Brownie" Carson Jane Crichton Marilyn Dwyer. Warren Duyer George Gilmore Heather Highee Ralph Perry Debora Price Charlie Print Richard Pulsifer Millin Stewart. Brooks Stoddard Pamela Studwell Ben Swan David Vail

Rick Wilson

September 16, 2008

Ernest Hilton, Chairman Maine Board of Environmental Protection 17 State House Station Augusta, ME 04333

Re: Reclassification of the Androscoggin River pursuant to 38 MRSA, secs. 464 and 465

Dear Chairman Hilton,

The Board of Directors of the Brunswick-Topsham Land Trust is pleased to advise you of its support for the reclassification of the Androscoggin River from the Durham Boat launch or Worumbo Dam to its mouth at Merrymeeting Bay, from Class C to Class B, as set forth in the petition of the Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB). The BTLT Board voted in favor of this reclassification at its September 15, 2008 board meeting.

Reclassification will result in the maintenance of Class B standards, which FOMB data show are presently being met in this section of the river. Because the river already meets Class B standards, the BTLT Board of Directors believes the requested reclassification is appropriate and desirable to help ensure that the Androscoggin River's water quality will continue to improve into the future.

The Androscoggin River is a significant natural resource in the communities of Brunswick and Topsham and it is important to the BTLT that its water quality and associated wildlife habitat and recreational resources remain healthy and improve into the future. The BTLT holds two easements on the banks of the Androscoggin River in Brunswick totaling 36 acres as well as 40-acre Cow Island located in the middle of the river between Brunswick and Topsham. Because of this land ownership, we are particularly vested in maintaining and improving the health of the Androscoggin River.

On a personal note, having grown up on the Androscoggin River in Turner and Auburn in the 1970s and 1980s, I can attest firsthand to how far the health of the river has come; yet, as I continue to live on the river today (now in Topsham), I am often reminded of how far it still has to go. When I am out on (over)

the river or walking on its banks with my young children, I will frequently get questions like — "why can't we go swimming in the river" or "why can't we eat that fish". These innocent questions remind me that even though we have come so far in cleaning up this beautiful river, there is still a lot to be done.

Therefore, on behalf of the Brunswick-Topsham Land Trust Board of Directors, I would like to urge the Board of Environmental Protection to approve the reclassification of the Androscoggin River (from the Durham Boat launch or Worumbo Dam to its mouth at Merrymeeting Bay) from Class C to Class B at your meeting scheduled for September 18, 2008.

Please contact me with any questions. Your consideration of this request is sincerely appreciated.

Sincerely,

Angela Twitchell Executive Director